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December 9,1998

Call to Order: Ted Ward, president opened the meeting at 11:15 am.

Attending

Absent

—Name | Postion | Present
Ted Ward
Vice President | Christina Ball

District 2

District 4 Jack Marshall
District 5 Paul McGriff

District 6 Scott Dawson
District 7 Ernest Gravatt
District 8 K. Allan Henson
Past President George Walker
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Excused

Secretary's Report: Stephanie Ashton presented the secretary reports for October and
November.
Motion: Susan Rice moved to accept the minutes as given.
2nd: Christina Ball
Approved: unanimously with no corrections

Treasurer's Report: Janet Harvey did not present the treasurer’s report. Both November and
Decembers will be presented in January 1999.
Motion: Tabled until January’s meeting

Corporate: George Walker was not present to present information concerning corporate
members. Chris§Ball added that she included 13 business cards in the newsletter.

Education: Christina Ball stated that the conference is in the planning stages. George, Stephanie
and Chris are the main committee. A general planning session will be set soon. No site has been
selected yet.

Legislation. Ted mentioned that a copy of the final report from the senate committee was
passed out at the Judicial Center Regional Meetings. Everyone that attended felt it was





[image: image2.png]informational and some of the suggestions shared were interesting-showing a vast difference in
philosophies.

Ted gave the board a copy of the letter from Stephen Wills. Their organization is
Looking at juvenile issues. Mr. Will's implied that he was working in conjunction with juvenile court
in Marion County.

Membership: Stephanie gave an update on the master list. The plan is to have the list
completed by January’'s meeting. Janet and Stephanie are meeting to make sure all information
from 1997/8 is accurate. They will be meeting on a monthly basis to make sure 1999 membership
is completed in a timely manner. The master list will also be completed at that time.

Scholarship: Paul gave the group a sample of the application for the scholarship. It was decided
to add it to the newsletter so that all probation officers will receive it.

Old Business: Chris gave an update on the newsletter. She brought in the rough draft for the
board to review. George has one article left to write and she is adding the application for
membership in it. It was decided to add the scholarship application to the newsletter as well.
Each District Rep is asked to write an article for the next newsletter. Jack is going to have a
cartoon for the next issue. ***Reminder that April is the next issue date, so submissions must be
made long before that.
Scott also agreed to have an article for 4/99. Chris Ball has agreed to be the editor of the
newsletter with input from Ted Ward.

The Governor's Commission for A Drug Free Indiana sent a letter to Ted to invite POPAI
to participate. The Board decided that at this time we’d continue to ask for updates but not be an
active participant.

New Business:

Scott brought a copy of the Probation Safety & Security Standards to the meeting. It is
being voted on this week. Allan is on the Probation Advisory Committee that wrote it. The original
draft was considerably longer. Allan stated this was written as a guideline only and not as policy.
The goal is to show that there need to be standards in each office to address these issues.

Paul received a letter from APPA and they want an updated list of the membership.

Ted reported that the Chief's Summit is tentatively set for March or May.

The Probation Officer's Conference is set for April 22,23, 1999.

Here was a brief discussion about web sites. Ted stated it would be nice for POPAI to
have a web site so that the minutes could be listed as well as any other news items. Ted is going
to start looking into it- checking on the maintenance, service fees and how much space the page
has.

Adjournment: Next meeting is January 13, 1999 at 11:00 am in room 224, City County Building,
Indianapolis, Indiana.





